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Theresa Utton

Subject: FW: Working Landscape

-----Original Message-----
From: Annemie Curlin []
Sent: Tuesday, March 17, 2015 2:33 PM
To: Theresa Utton
Subject: Working Landscape

Dear Ms. Utton,
I am writing in support of the Working Landscape Program. I am sure you know and have heard all the arguments for it.
I just want to add that saving on this particular program would be like cutting off your nose to spite your face... not
quite the right metaphor, but you understand what i mean: shortsighted , saving a bit of money by giving up a long -
range productive, hope and confidence in the future inspiring program.
Sincerely,

Annemie Curlin,
Charlotte, VT.


